
 

 

Hello St Philip’s, 

 

Welcome to our first edition of the monthly newsletter “Come and See!” 

 

Shortly after meeting Jesus, Philip had to tell someone all about the good 

news, all about the Messiah.  He ran to where Nathaniel was sitting and 

after describing his encounter with Jesus, Philip said to Nathanael “Nate, 

you gotta come and see.”  At least that’s how I read that passage. (John 

1:43-51)     

 

The intention of our new monthly communication is to describe and 

offer the opportunity for each of you to learn about what is going to be 

happening this coming month, and invite you to come and see!  

 

The newsletter will be more detailed and explanatory than our weekly E-

News and our bulletin announcements, and that’s on purpose.  We want 

to ensure everyone in the parish has the chance to learn about what is 

happening, what is being planned, and how each of us can participate, 

support, or pray for the various ministry activities taking place. 

 

In a church our size, and with the broad range of activities and ministries 

that may be taking place each month, the challenge we face is providing 

communication that ensures everyone has the chance to be in the know!  

Each month you will find information from each of the clergy as well as 

the vestry and each ministry board.  We hope you find this helpful, 

informative, and enjoyable!  And we hope that you will have the chance 

to share the good news about what’s happening at St Philip’s with a 

friend and say to them “You gotta come and see!” 

 

Peace and Grace my friends, 

Fr Eric 


